
  Last week I found myself  
in Raleigh with my mother 
and siblings, Anna Gunn 
(Bowen) Murray ’94 and Will 
Bowen ’95, for a quick over-
night visit from Charlotte.  
After wandering through 
my typical afternoon haunts 
of  Five Points, Logans and 
Cameron Village, and in ef-
forts to avoid the perpetual 
construction on Capital Blvd. 
laden with our new state 
flower, the orange and white 
striped barrel, I headed 
to mom’s via Peace Street 
instead.  In that nostalgic way 
most of  us do, my internal 
monologue took note of  the Starbucks, the 
long-standing old convenience store and 
especially Fallons given that Queen of  Hearts 
had just occurred only a few weeks prior.  
Driving past Broughton and glancing at the 
clock tower, my Bowen menagerie of  show 
choir performances, sequin dresses, French 
class with Mr. Dubois, whom ALL the Bowen 
children had for a teacher, friends, teach-
ers and the merry-go-round of  high school 
life swirled around my head, and I smiled. 
Despite the immediate transposition back to 
those events with a glance as I am driving, the 
now 27 year lapse from graduation inevitably 
classifies me currently…as OLD.  
  The numbers never lie – 27 years since I 
graduated Broughton; 25 years since my dad 
died, William (Bill) C. Bowen ’62, while my 
brother and sister were still at Broughton; 
23 since UNC-Chapel Hill undergrad, 18 
from UNC-Chapel Hill Medical School (my 
patients still tell me I look too young to be 
a doctor), and now practicing Emergency 
Medicine in Charlotte for my 12th year since 

completion of  residency 
training.  That’s a long time.  
Those years condense tran-
siently, when I scroll through 
my Broughton Facebook 
friends, until I see all of  their 
own kids in high school and 
college.  Yes, we are really all 
that age.
  In my busy hospital, 
Novant Health Presbyterian, 
we always have a myriad of  
students shadowing, rotating 
or visiting for any number of  
reasons.  I am reminded of  
the wide-eyed student I once 
was and how the gifts of  
time and exposure to medi-

cine at a young age by local renowned legends 
of  their field. Dr. George Paschal, Dr. Joseph 
Archie and Dr. J. Tift Mann ‘60, made such 
an indelible mark on my decision to pursue 
medical school. 
  As the 1992 recipient of  the Broughton 
Alumni Scholarship… YOUR gifts of  time, 
talent and certainly financial support enabled 
a burgeoning student to have the opportu-
nity and exposure to pursue her dreams of  
medicine while assisting with the financial 
burdens of  college.  Your impact was and 
continues to be huge.  The opportunity to 
participate in summer research projects with 
Wake Heart Associates in Raleigh, travel to 
Jamaica for medical missions and volunteer 
with local medical clinics, just to name a few, 
became possible because of  your scholarship 
support. Thank you all so very much for ways 
in which your alumni support changes lives, 
as it certainly changed mine. 
  The practice of  emergency medicine and 
the ER itself  is such a unique intersection 
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UPDATE

Kinkaid takes teacher of  the year
  Every school year, a teacher gets crowned, Broughton 
Teacher of  the Year. Broughton gives out this annual award 
to a well deserving teacher who exhibits the traits of  a great 
teacher and co-worker.
  This year’s winner was Jodie Kinkaid. Kinkaid was born 
in the small city of  Maumee, Ohio and is a huge supporter 
of  the Ohio State Buckeyes. Kinkaid, a well-respected and 
experienced teacher, has been teaching for sixteen years. She 
is a well-known figure around Broughton and is stationed in 
the basement, where she teaches math.
  “I will not be going to Disney World,” Kinkaid said.
  In regard to her sixteen years of  teaching, she described 
her time as “rewarding” and “exhausting.”
  “It is a job that allows you to evolve” Kinkaid said.
  Kinkaid is heavily involved within Broughton, especially 
with the athletic program. She acts as the Broughton aca-
demic advisor for our student athletes here on campus (If  
you’ve seen “Last Chance U,” Ms. Kinkaid is similar to Miss 
Brittany).

  She makes regular checks on student’s grades, runs and 
maintains websites and social media for sports teams, and 
regulates athletic awards.
  Her love and passion for Ohio State and their football 
program has influenced her to take part in our own football 
program. She is constantly at study hall, practices, and games 
helping our football players with any necessities they may 
need.
  Kinkaid is an extremely humble teacher here at Broughton 
and does not like to talk about herself.
  “I get the honor every day to work with a group of  people 
who want to make a difference, not everyone works in an 
environment with this much respect and support to change 
people’s lives, people go to work to collect checks, we do 
much more,” Kinkaid said.

Credit: Emerson Quirk “Kinkaid takes teacher of  the year.” Brougton 
Hi-Times March 1, 2019. Web. March 15, 2019.

of  patients’ physical, social and emotional needs all within 
an ever-dynamic, often high-acuity setting.  Simplified, it’s 
NEVER the same day twice, and yes, sometimes it is as crazy 
as seen on TV.  I would not trade it for anything.  I love it, 
and clearly all roads have led me here. 
  I am a proud public high school graduate.  I am a proud 
Broughton alumna, a school whose excellent reputation ex-

tends far beyond the borders of  Wake County.  I am forever 
grateful for your support of  this scholarship and ultimately 
what became my career.

 Best regards from Charlotte, NC
Dr. Josie B. Bowen 

Class of  1992

Continued from Page 1…

Broughton student organizes Battle of  the Bands fundraiser to benefit brain health

  A sophomore at Broughton High School was behind a 
battle of  the bands fundraising event in March that was in-
spired, in part, by her grandfather.
Charlotte Fullbright organized “Maintain Your Brain Battle 
of  the Bands” from 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m., March 23, on the 
front lawn of  Broughton High School. The community event 
featured student performers from high schools across Wake 
County. The winning band, The Buzzards Band comprised 
of  Holly Springs High School students, received the honor of  
opening for a headliner at Raleigh’s Lincoln Theatre.
  The event also raised money for the “Triangle Aphasia 
Project”, which supports the families of  and people with 
aphasia, which is the loss of  the ability to understand or 
express speech.
  “Neurological health is an issue that affects people of  all 
ages and the goal of  this event is to increase awareness and 
raise funds for brain health issues,” Fullbright said.
  The issue is close to Fullbright’s heart.
  “With my Granddaddy affected by a brain hemorrhagic 

stroke, and a history of  dementia on both sides of  my family, 
I have a personal connection to the subject of  neurological 
health,” according to Fullbright, who also is a varsity volley-
ball player at Broughton. “As an athlete, I am well aware of  
the increased focus on prevention and treatment of  concus-
sions and traumatic brain injury. I want to do something to 
help.”
  Fullbright has rallied much of  the community behind 
her cause. The afternoon included the bands-style competi-
tion along with food trucks and informational booths. High 
school students from Broughton, Cary Academy, Apex, Car-
dinal Gibbons, the Wake Men’s Leadership Academy, Sander-
son, Millbrook and elsewhere publicized the event.
Source: Sarah Lindenfeld Hall “Raleigh high school student plans Bat-
tle of  the Bands fundraiser to raise money, awareness of  brain health.” 
WRAL, February 19, 2019. March 15, 2019. https://www.wral.
com/raleigh-high-school-student-plans-battle-of-the-bands-fundraiser-to-
raise-money-awareness-of-brain-health/18183651/

By Sarah Lindenfeld Hall
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Reunion News
2019 REUNIONS
The Class of  1964 is planning their 
55th reunion later this year.  Details 
including a school tour on Saturday 
morning will follow.  Check on the class 
website www.broughton64.com or with 
Amy Devereaux at adevereux@nc.rr.com    

The Class of  1969 will hold a joint 
50th reunion with Sanderson High 
School September 27 – 29, 2019.  
Friday night we will gather at Cantina 
18 (Cameron Village) from 6:00 p.m. 
– 10:00 p.m.  Saturday morning coffee 
and breakfast at Café Carolina (Cam-
eron Village) 8:30 a.m. – until.  Satur-

day evening concludes the weekend at 
Carolina Country Club from 6:00 p.m. 
– 11:00 p.m.  Preregister for events at 
www.broughton1969.com.  Contact Debbie 
Martin at dmartin3431@gmail.com. 

The Class of  1973 & the Class of  1974 
held a joint reunion April 26 & 27.  On 
Friday night we gathered at the Dillon 
at 7:00 p.m.   Saturday evening will be 
at the Pavillion at North Hills Club.  
Contact Dorothea Bitler at bitler82@
gmail.com. 

The Class of  1979 will be having our 
40th reunion in the fall.  Please look 
for announcements through email and 
social media.

The Class of  1984 will hold their 35th 
reunion on June 1, 2019, from 4:00 p.m. 
– 8:00 p.m. at Saints and Scholars, 909 
Spring Forest Road, Raleigh, 27609.

The Class of  1989 is planning their 
30th reunion for October, 2019.  The 
exact date and details will be posted on 
www.broughton89.com. 

The Class of  1994 is planning their 
40th reunion for October, 2019.  Exact 
details to be announced.

The Class of  1999 is forming a plan-
ning committee for their 20th reunion.  
Anyone interested in joining the fun 
should contact Andrea K. Small at an-
drea@theadorednest.com.

The Class of  2009 is planning their 
10th reunion.  Details to follow.

The Class of  2014 is planning their 
5th reunion for the Christmas Holidays 
2019.  Exact details will be forthcoming.  
Contact Jake Manring at jmanring33@
gmail.com. 

Don’t Wait for a Reunion to Get Together
  When I retired nine years ago, I 
thought it would be fun to get together 
for lunch with a few of  our 1962 high 
school classmates living in Raleigh.  
Our first lunch at the PR was in March 
of  2010.  I made a couple of  “rules” 
to get started:  1. We’d meet on the 
3rd Wednesday of  each month except 
November and December;  2.  We’d 
need at least four to show up.  I think 
we had about six or seven local guys to 
start, and somehow along the way, word 
started getting out causing the list kept 
growing and growing.  Eventually the 

group became so big that the PR set 
up the pool room for us.  I guess we 
were too loud for the masses!  I haven’t 
counted lately, but I think there are 
close to 50 on my list now.  We’ve had 
Broughton classes from 1959 to 1966 
represented from time to time.  We’ve 
even had several from Winston-Salem, 
Greensboro, Wilmington, Southport 
and Sunset Beach attend.  We’ve never 
had less than four and haven’t missed a 
month.  One exception last year though 
when snow was starting to come, only 
Lanny Harer and I showed up.  We had 

a nice lunch and visit and left before the 
snow was too bad on the roads.  Over 
the years, we’ve probably averaged at 
least 15 attendees each month, with as 
many as 25 and as few as 10 or 11, not 
counting the snow day.   
  Find the time to get together with 
your classmates, even informally, to 
keep the bonds of  friendship strong be-
tween reunions. A monthly, quarterly or 
yearly gathering has its own momentum 
once it gets started. Reach out to your 
fellow alumni to starts yours as well.

By Robert ‘Ram’ Ramseur, ‘62

Ram and some of  the other attendees  at the Players’ Retreat
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Reunion ReCAP: 1953

  At out 63rd reunion in 
2016, the 30 class members 
and spouses present at the 
Saturday evening banquet, 
(ALL in our 80’s), decided 
to hold a 65th and last re-
union in 2018, if  and only if  
someone would volunteer to 
plan it!  Since I voiced some 
opinions and suggestions, 
my local Raleigh classmates 
collectively shouted, “YOU do it, Ivan!”, and the volunteer-
railroading track was set.  Planning the details and schedule 
for four days in November 2018 from my Florida home 
400 miles south of  Raleigh presented more challenges than 
I could imagine in the two years ahead, but I had the great 
help and support of  classmates Ed Jones, Glenn Sutton, Bert 
Stevick, Patricia Byrd Hughes and Neil McCloud.
  From the pool of  five 
hotels from which I solicited 
proposals, our Committee 
selected the Holiday Inn 
Crabtree Valley to host our 
reunion from Thursday, 
November 8 through Sun-
day, November 11, 2018.  A 
convenient hospitality room, 
where we displayed many 
photos, newspaper articles 
and personal memorabilia, 
served as the central gather-
ing place for sharing memo-
ries, family updates and fel-
lowship between scheduled 
meals and planned activi-
ties.  Thursday evening we gathered informally at the local 
Golden Corral for our “Meet and Greet” where about 35 
of  us gathered in a private room.  Friday’s big event was the 
dinner banquet at the 18 Seaboard Restaurant, where 46 of  
us enjoyed an exquisite social and culinary experience in one 
of  “Raleigh’s Finest Restaurants.”  A local magician provided 
the evening’s entertainment.  That morning, the new Principal 
of  Broughton, Elena Ashburn, spent an hour with us sharing 
her background as well as her visions for “one of  America’s 
Outstanding High Schools!”  Her Q&A session with our 
mid-80’s graduates from 65 years ago, was lively, revealing and 
educational for both her and us old folks!
  Saturday gave our out-of-town folks some much needed 
relaxation and free time in the hotel’s hospitality room or 
visiting Raleigh before we dressed up for our final banquet at 

our host hotel.  The room 
was exquisitely decorated 
with clever handmade deco-
rations, table settings and 
center pieces featuring can-
dies and edibles first manu-
factured and sold in 1953.  
Printed placemats showing 
Broughton High School in 
6” of  snow in the early 50’s 
graced every place setting.  
My two 58 year old daugh-
ters, Lessie and Beverly, who 
came with us, insisted on 
making everything and were 
responsible for setting it all 
up.  Everyone car-
ried home a refriger-
ator magnet of  the 
placemat photo as a 
memento of  our last 
reunion.  Our Ban-
quet menu included 
filet mignon, broiled 
fish, baked chicken 
breast, potatoes, 
veggies and vari-
ous desserts, with 
coffee, iced tea and breads.  After dinner, we were blessed 
with a world renowned motivational and humorous Christian 
speaker, Dr. Charles Petty, who challenged and thrilled us 
with his dynamic style, mannerisms and words.  We were able 
to book him through his dear friend and classmate Patricia 
Byrd Hughes.  The consensus of  everyone was that Dr. Petty 
was the best after dinner speaker any of  us had ever heard!  
What a blessing to end our last reunion in such an unforget-
table and meaningful way!

  Sunday morning, 
those who wanted and 
had not already left for 
home, enjoyed gather-
ing in the hotel restau-
rant for their breakfast 
buffet and final hugs, 
tears and goodbyes.
Memories of  our suc-
cessful 65th and last 
reunion are bittersweet 

as we have lost three classmates since November.  Life goes 
on for the living!

By Ivan L. Joslin ‘53

Registration Guru Patricia 
Byrd Hughes (L) with Ann 

Voorhees King Hendrix

Ed & Carol Jones - Ivan’s 
#1 Assistant and “Boots on 

the Ground” in Raleigh

Reunion Planner Ivan 
Joslin w/Wife Marjorie who 
provided 50th Wedding An-
niversary Cake for Friday 

Evening’s Banquet Dessert

(L to R) Julian Hughes, Dr. Charles 
Petty -Saturday Banquet Guest 
Speaker, & Class Mate Patricia 

Byrd Hughes

Class President John Lineberger 
and Wife Sarah
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Reunion ReCAP: 1968
  Members of  the NBHS Class of  1968 recently celebrated 
their 50-year reunion with several outstanding weekend 
events during October 19-20, 2018.  Friday night began with 
an evening at Cantina 18 in a remarkably upscale “historic” 
Cameron Village.  This brought together approximately 75 
of  Broughton’s Class of  ‘68 and their significant others while 
shock-testing our ability to remember names of  people we 
used to date, but don’t recognize now (no name tags).  Sat-
urday, there was a morning tour of  our old school to warm 
our memories and challenge us to get up before 9:00 a.m. (65 
people actually showed).  Our Class topped off  the weekend 
Saturday night with a great reunion at the North Hills Club 
where approximately 200+/- showed up to celebrate our lives 
together, lives uniquely intertwined for all time.  
  Heartfelt thanks go out to the reunion organizers who 
worked for many months to bring this event together.  Thad 
Ellington has been managing, subsidizing and executing these 
reunion efforts for the past three reunions.  He led the group 
of  NBHS ‘68 reunion organizers pictured here to make 
our 50-year reunion weekend another outstanding success.  
Thanks to everyone who contributed, especially Thad.

  Sadly however, during our time together at the October 
reunion, we formally noted the fact that a fair number of  our 
former classmates were no longer with us.  This led to an 
acute awareness that some attending this event would likely 
never attend another reunion.  As a result of  this sobering 
introspection, we decided to look for ways to have more fre-
quent Class gatherings.  We ultimately decided to try having a 
monthly birthday dinner for Classmates born in that month 
- although anybody can join us regardless of  their birthday 
month.  
  So, we kicked off  our first monthly birthday dinner at Casa 
Carbone last November and we now meet every 3rd Tuesday 
at 6:30 p.m. at Casa Carbone. Thus far, we are getting around 
15-20 classmates and significant others showing up for a 
good time and a chance to tell exaggerated stories about our 
time at Broughton and our fantastic life exploits thereafter. 
And we are not alone. Routinely, we run into other NBHS 
Classes having monthly dinners at Casa Carbone. But they are 
obviously from much older NBHS Classes because they are 
usually finished and headed out the door for home about the 
time we start to order. Well, that’s about it for now!  Visit the 
class website, www.broughton68.com.

Getting started at Cantina 18

Thad Ellington “The Boss”, 
Tod Allen, Jeff  Mann

Girls, girls, girls

Welcome table at the North 
Hills Club

75% of  the Reunion 
Committee

Monthly birthday dinners
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Reunion ReCAP: 1978
  The fabulous class of  1978 celebrated their 40th reunion. 
Over 130 revelers began their fun with an informal gather-
ing Friday night at our classmate’s bar and restaurant, The 
Point. We followed up Friday’s festivities with the main event 
on Saturday night at North Hills Club complete with dinner, 

awards and music. The evening was filled with joy, laugh-
ter, hugs, dancing, selfies and fun as many friendships were 
rekindled and many new friendships were formed. Thank you 
to all who attended and who helped plan another wonderful 
reunion weekend.

Shelia Campbell, Cindy 
Fox, Janette (Paige) Hodge, 

Barbara (Cutler) Taylor

Shelia Campbell, Marcia 
(Jones) Edwards

Shelley (Taylor) Curtis, 
Wiley Davis, Jean (Cooley), 

Mary Rogers, Jannette 
(Paige) Hodge, Henrietta 

(McKenzie) Lassiter

Lori (Schneider) Sarvis, 
Mark Plunkett, 
Danal Blessis

Group of  people Dancing folks

	 Our Class Collage highlighted times from our past
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Reunion ReCAP: 1993

  The Class of  1993 held their 25th reunion weekend Octo-
ber 26-27, 2018. A number of  the class members gathered for 
an informal event at the Yardhouse in North Hills for some 
fresh drinks, old stories and an evening of  catching up. 
  Saturday saw a larger group of  class members and their 
families at Holiday Gym for a picnic. Rare Earth Farms and 
Mr. Softee food trucks provided food to the hungry families 
before a quick tour of  the gym and Broughton Hall of  Fame. 
Later, Vice Principal Michael MacGovern provided a tour of  
the rest of  the school, which, like so many other Broughton 
reunion tours, brought to people’s minds that funny story 
about a classmate or an especially hard teacher. Many thanks 
to Vice Principal MacGovern for the tour and patience. 
  The evening’s MC, class president and one of  the reunion 
committee chairs, Bryant Paris, introduced the trio of  acts 
lined up for night from amongst the multi-talented class 

members. Chris Reid tickled the digital ivories with his piano 
entertainment to start off  the evening. Peter Ahlin kept the 
party going with his comic stylings and witty stories of  our 
times at Broughton, and direct from Philadelphia, Wade 
Hampton performed with his band Wade in the Water. Nata-
sha Warren created a touching video memorial as a tribute to 
our fallen class members, which poignantly reminded us of  
those who are no longer able to share in reunion festivities.
  Many thanks to the reunion committee members: Bryant 
Paris, Amy Rabb Howell, Amy Mohr Gutowski,  Lisa Bolton 
Lowrance, Lee Ann Shearon, Blake Lee Tursi, Natasha War-
ren. Donations benefitted the BHS Clothing Closet and Food 
Pantry, which has been instrumental in feeding children when 
they are not at school, or if  they come to school hungry. 
Rock on, ’93!

By Matt Leary and Natasha Warren

Jason, John, Martin, 
Lisa and Meg

Fond memories on the front steps of  NBHSJulie Fuller, Pat Funderburk, Hunter 
Williams and Morgan Hinton Lyon

Matt Leary and Brad Leupen The Yardhouse crew who gathered Friday       

Bryant Paris and his familyCassandra Walston McLaurin 
and family

Natasha Warren, Amy Rabb Howell 
and Blake Lee Tursi



NBHS Alumni News	8 www.broughtonalumni.com

Legacy of  slain Cap lives on
  More than four years have passed since Deah Barakat, his 
wife Yusor Abu-Salha, and her younger sister Razan were 
killed in their apartment in Chapel Hill one day after Valen-
tine’s Day 2015, but the legacy of  giving the young people 
exemplified lives on without them. Deah graduated from 
Broughton in 2009.
  Shortly after the killings in 2015, the first Interfaith Food 
Drive was organized to benefit the Food Bank of  Central and 
Eastern North Carolina and raised enough to provide 21,000 
meals. Members of  Christian, Muslim and Jewish congrega-
tions from across the Triangle worked to pack and sort food 
for the fifth food drive to honor Deah, Yusor and Razan held 
March 2, 2019. The drive raised enough for 67,000 meals, 
which broke the previous year’s record by 10,000 meals.
  “The sense of  unity and the urgency to act that came in 
the aftermath of  the Chapel Hill shootings brought a lot of  
people together and allowed us to impact many lives,” said 
Farris Barakat, Deah’s brother and 2008 Broughton graduate. 
“This was one of  the ways that we’ve been able to continue 
to do that.”
  The latest food drive was hosted by the Light House 
Project, a nonprofit dedicated to empowering Muslim youth 
throughout the Triangle in collaboration with the N.C. State 
College of  Design and the UNC School of  Dentistry.
  Zainab Baloch, a childhood friend of  the slain students, 
looks at the food drive as a way to continue their legacy rather 
than simply remember them.
  “We choose to express our pain through service,” Baloch 
said.
  Deah Barakat was studying at the UNC School of  Den-
tistry, where his wife Yusor was about to start classes. Yusor’s 
sister Razan studied at the College of  Design. But none of  
them let their busy schedules get in the way of  intentionally 
serving the Triangle community, said Shadi Sadi, a friend to 
all three.
  Deah’s last post on Facebook was of  his and Yusor’s work 
volunteering with the homeless in Durham, and Sadi remem-
bers how Razan would spend her Friday nights preparing 
food to give to people in downtown Raleigh.
  “How many college students do you know that do that?” 
Sadi said. “There was something extra about these people, 
that they were making a choice to not stay stagnant.”

  A neighbor, Chris Hicks who allegedly shot the three 
young people over a parking dispute, awaits trial in Durham, 
now more than four years since the slayings.
  In a statement released this month, Durham County 
District Attorney Satana Deberry said she has “committed 
the new Durham District Attorney’s Office to prioritizing the 
prosecution of  violent crimes.”
  “I am committed to an efficient and just resolution for all 
of  Durham’s violent crimes,” Deberry said in the statement. 
“This case is now one of  the oldest pending homicides in 
Durham. I am working to resolve litigation and progress this 
case towards trial. My heart is with the Abu-Salha and Barakat 
families on the fourth anniversary of  the tragic murder of  
three wonderful young people. The loss of  Deah, Yusor and 
Razan has left a great hole in our community.”
  The food drive is a way for the community to remember 
the three as they lived, not as they died. It continues their 
commitment to service and giving. Now in their absence, it 
serves as a pathway for different local communities of  faith 
to follow towards working together.

Source: Shelby Polk “Fifth food drive in honor of  killed Muslim 
students brings in more donations than ever.” The News and Observer 
March 2, 2019. Web. March 15, 2019.

Deah Barakat, his wife Yusor Abu-Salha, 
and her younger sister Razan

If  you are interested in setting up a website for your class, contact 
Steve Stephenson at 919-782-8944 
or  steveref45@bellsouth.net

He has offered to lend a guiding hand
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1930-40 AGENT NEEDED
1941	 Jean Taylor Turner	 919 834-6153
1942	 Helen Bosse	 919 848-7419			 
1943	 Jean Anderson	 919 787-5033	  
1944	 AGENT NEEDED 
1945	 Fitz Caudle	 910 256-3019	 fcaudle01@bellsouth.net
1946	 Pat Schell	 919 234-0902	 sspschell@gmail.com  
1947	 W. E. (Bill) Rouse	 919 782-3649	
1948	 William Teague	 919 787-3111	 wmt1953@aol.com
1949	 Dora Cooper Beal 	 919 848-7429
	 Myron C. Banks           919 787-4223	 bhedgerows@aol.com   
1950	 Mary Watson Black	 919 467-0313	 mwblack32@aol.com	
1951	 Andrew Hinton	 919 781-2087
	 Skip MacMillan 	 336 379-8801	 smacgso@triad.rr.com 
1952	 Shirley Merriman Faulk	919 781-1648	 shirley.faulk@gmail.com  
1953	 George Edward Jones	919 872-0530	 edjonesassociates@att.net 
1954	 Ervin Thompson	 919 848-4584	 erv2002@nc.rr.com     
	 Mike Morse	 919 781-4403	 mmorse4@nc.rr.com                                                           
1955	 Jane Wayburn McMillan	919 787-0007	 janewmac@gmail.com 
1956	 Margie Reid	 919 876-6019	
	 Grey Poole	 919 302-9001	 celiapoole@aol.com
1957	 Julia Allen	 919 851-8488	 jbxandie@aol.com 
1958	 Raymond James	 919 872-6063	 jay-j@mindspring.com 
1959	 Robert W. Dean	 252 902-5255	 rwdean@gmail.com 
1960	 Ellen Wardlaw	 919 783-7773	 ewardlaw@msn.com
1961	 Ann Bennett Rogers	 919 493-1759	 mom2wildlife@gmail.com
1962	 Ryland Earl Johnson	 919 786-4541	
	 Bob Ramseur 	 919 782-6879	 rams6565@bellsouth.net
1963	 Audrey Wall Black	 919 782-3100	 ablack3309@aol.com
	 Steve Stephenson	 919 782-8944	 steveref45@bellsouth.net 
1964	 Diane Ferrell	 919 782-4572
1965	 Martha Usry Crampton	919 787-6186	 marthacrampton@gmail.com 
1966	 Jim Fontaine	 919 782-1190	 leading@mindspring.com
1967	 John & Nancy Jenkins	919 669-9579	 jwj3006@nc.rr.com
1968	 Sandy Page	 919 833-1441	 pokey13as@aol.com 
1969	 Debbie Martin	 919 832-4077	 Dmartin3431@gmail.com 
1970	 Peggy Schafer Meares	919 832-2177	 psmeares@gmail.com 
1971	 Susan Wooten Gaines	919 412-0331	 sgaines111@gmail.com  
1972	 David Goetze	 919 569 0471	 retiredn42@aol.com 
	 Charles Johnson 	 919 319-9039	 drcharlesjohnson72@bellsouth.net
1973	 Dorothea Lowendick Bitler	919 621-6841	 bitler82@gmail.com 
	 Deborah Blount	 919 931-5025	 Debblount16@gmail.com
1974	 Dan Walker	 919 782-4542	 dwalker@walkerautostores.com
1975	 Mark Valletta	 919 427-5035	 markvtalks@hotmail.com 
1976	 Ann Lowe Bradley Vodicka	919 787-8784	 anlo39@aol.com
1977	 Allison McDonald Jourdan	919 868-6642	 allisonjourdan@gmail.com 

1978	 Cindy Fox 	 919-208-1514	 cfox22@nc.rr.com  
1979	 Steve Guth	 919 828-4884	 a821guth@bellsouth.net
1980	 Patty Hight Davis	 919 428-4635	 patty.hight.davis@me.com 
1981	 Bill Ott	 919 238-9555	 weo@nbhs1981.com 
1982	 Anne Scruggs	 919 271-0295	 anne.d.scruggs@gmail.com
1983	 Britt Asher Thomas	 919 783-8822	 brittthomas@nc.rr.com
1984	 Melissa Herbert Simpson	919 783-0101	 melissa.h.simpson@aa.com 
1985	 Lyman Kiser	 919 418-8174	 lyman@gpagency.com 
1986	 CLASS AGENT NEEDED  
1987	 Dana McCall	 919 571-1009	 dana@danamccall.com
1988	 Charlie Kennedy	 919 601-5745	 ckennedy@kennedyoffice.com 
1989	 Stephanie Torrez	 704 577-5196	 storrez@dare-insurance.com 
1990	 Christy Morris Dixon	 919 783-6683	 christydixon@me.com           
1991	 Meredith Gaskins Bell	 919 200-6136	 mgbell22@gmail.com		
	 Holly Shaw	 919 669-8514	 hshaw@wcpss.net
1992	 Cynthia Staton Sloan	 919 418-3246	 staton_cindy@yahoo.com 
1993	 Bryant Paris	 919 832-5577	 bryant@bryantparislaw.com
1994	 LaRonya Askew	 919 358-0792	 laronya.askew@gmail.com 
	 Latesha McCullers-Green	919 247-1742	 lateshamccullers@gmail.com
1995	 Tom Hamilton	 919 210-4852	 tomhamilton2@gmail.com 
1996	 James P. Little	 919 475-3565
	 Emily Pittman Funderburk	919 782-4850	 emilyfunderburk@hotmail.com
1997	 Jeannette Low	 919 795-8873	 jlow479@gmail.com                    
1998	 Ivy Peacock Holt	 919 961-0068	 ivyholt526@gmail.com 
1999	 Andrea K. Small*	 703 334-1999	 andrea@theadorednest.com 
2000	 Mary Carroll Dodd	 252 649-4523	 marycarrolldodd@gmail.com
2001	 David D. Ward	 919 783-7755	 daviddward1@gmail.com
2002	 William P. Duff, IV*	 919 906-7866	 wpduff@gmail.com           
2003	 Edward W. Jernigan*	 919 906-1575	 edwardwj3@gmail.com 
2004	 John Ward	 919 783-7755	 Johnbward4@gmail.com 
2005	 Daniel Randolph	 919 561-0073	 daniel.g.randolph@gmail.com 
2006	 Mary Clare Freeman*	 919 971-3733	 maryclarefreeman@gmail.com
2007	 Greg Randolph*	 919 609-0812	 gfrandolph@gmail.com
2008	 Morgan Abbott*	 919 810-5008	 morganpabbott@gmail.com 
2009	 Jessica L. Penven-Crew 	919 600-8500	 jllytle@alumni.peace.edu                 
2010	 Mary Morgan Bitler Keyser*	919 781-1711	 mmbkeyser@gmail.com
2011	 Tom Gill III*	 919 389-7582	 tomedwardgill@gmail.com
2012	 Alex Mikels*	 919 781-7111	 alexmikels2@gmail.com
2013	 Patrick Longest*	 919 621-2170	 jpatricklongest@gmail.com 
2014	 Jake Manring*	 919 576-7849	 Jmanring33@gmail.com 
2015	 Emma Wilson*	 919 521-0197	 emmawilsona@gmail.com       
2016	 Ella Webster	 919 624-2706 	ellamwebster@gmail.com
2017	 Lawson Wall*	 919 649-9720	 Lawson.wall@gmail.com
	 Katie Childrey	 919 906-1032	 ktchildrey@gmail.com
2018	 Abby Manring*	 919 608 3104	 abbymanring@gmail.com         

* Class President

Needham Bryant Broughton High School Class Agents

The Broughton Alumni Association can help make your class reunion a 
great one. We offer:
	 - Short-term, no interest loans for mailing costs
	 - Planning resources and guidance

		  - T-shirt sales: We will come to your reunion event to sell 
		    Broughton Alumni t-shirts making your event more memorable 

	 Email administrator@broughtonalumni.com

Planning a Reunion?
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‘49   Mary Ann Williams Hancock

Broughton Alumni Association
• Get involved with the Association
• Keep up with BHS news

• Connect with alumni
• Find a link to our website

Search: 

SUPER DONOR  CONTRIBUTORS

Gifts In Honor and Memory Of 

Passings
Class of  1939   Doris Clark Walker (2017)
Class of  1943   Turner A. Gray
Class of  1945   Cecilia Price Holding
Class of  1945   Joseph Monroe Keever
Class of  1946   Dallas Leon Lloyd (2014)
Class of  1946   Phyllis Bowen Riley Stephenson
Class of  1948   William Murray Booker
Class of  1948   Richard C. Spivey
Class of  1950   William Ernest Blackwell
Class of  1950   Margaret “Peggy” Jane Holt Knight
Class of  1951   Sue Pearce Buehlmann
Class of  1951   Luther L. DeVaun, Jr.
Class of  1953   Angela Estelle Griffith Yarbrough
Class of  1954   Carolyn Anderson Kleene Eddins
Class of  1954   Jordan Horton “Jerre” Parker
Class of  1954   Hilda Lee “Sandy” Walker, AMSC, RET
Class of  1955   Hugh C. Bennett, Jr.
Class of  1955   Dr. John Flint Rhodes
Class of  1955   W. Scott Swindell, Jr.
Class of  1956   Barbara Ann Brown Barbour
Class of  1956   Dr. John M. Goodman
Class of  1956   Marion Lewis Gurkin (2017)
Class of  1957   Ernest Gail Barker, Jr.
Class of  1957   James Reese Collins
Class of  1957   Marilyn Overby Deaver

Class of  1957   Wayne Fulton Gibson
Class of  1957   Betty Jean Garris Hinson
Class of  1957   Elizabeth (Liz) Moore Meeks
Class of  1958   Patricia Beryl Ireland
Class of  1959   Rev. James L. Upchurch
Class of  1960   John Mac Boxley
Class of  1960   Thomas E. McAlister
Class of  1960   Dr. Rowland M. Shelley
Class of  1960   Robert E. Teel
Class of  1960   “Betsy” Mae Elizabeth 
	 Kalkhurst Whitaker
Class of  1961   David Lamar Frady
Class of  1961   William N. “Bill” Hicks
Class of  1961   Edward “Allen” Lee
Class of  1961   Vellie Faison Matthews
Class of  1961   Bruce C. McLamb
Class of  1961   Jane Godwin Overby
Class of  1961   Marsha Mustard Sommers Smith
Class of  1961   Joyce “Joy” Johnson Stuart
Class of  1961   Robert “Bobby” Earl Tomlinson
Class of  1962   James Lee Connell
Class of  1962   Katherine “Kay” Bland Campbell Flinn
Class of  1962   John Lanse Houston
Class of  1962   William Smith “Smitty” Kirkland (2012)
Class of  1962   Thomas Powell

Class of  1963   James David Ray
Class of  1964   Robert E. “Bobby” Dixon
Class of  1965   John W. Hunter, Jr.
Class of  1965   David Haynes Smith
Class of  1966   Eleanor Crotts Cromartie
Class of  1967   Kenneth Talmadge Rand, Jr.
Class of  1967   Edward Alexander Smith
Class of  1967   Mary Jean Williams
Class of  1971   Marcia Robin Shor
Class of  1972   Harold V. Mangum. Jr.
Class of  1972   Gregory Omega Norwood
Class of  1972   Jerrold “Jerry” Stacy Robinson
Class of  1974   Amelia Griffin Hendricks
Class of  1974   Margaret Ellen Page
Class of  1976   Karen Hall
Class of  1981   Robert Collins Blades, Jr.
Class of  1983   John Winston Hawfield
Class of  2009   Andrew Thomas Browne

Faculty:
Ruth Barefoot Thompson
Teacher, Counselor & Career Development Coordi-
nator
1966 - 2003

   
GOLD LEVEL

Memorial Donations
In Memory of William (Billy) Crocker ‘49
By William Floyd Crocker ‘48

In Memory of James Tucker Peebles ‘51
By Sara Lawrence Peebles ‘51

In Memory of Luther L. DeVaun, Jr. ‘51
By Sabra DeVaun Andrews ‘71

In Memory of T. T. (Tommy) Prickett ’51 and
Saralyn Prickett Hawkins ’55
By Ethelyn P. Taylor ‘55

In Memory of the losses of five 1953 alumni
By Patsy G. Miller ‘53

In Memory of Angela Griffith Yarbrough ‘53
By Philip Larry Yarbrough ‘53
In Memory of Lemuel Jenkins ’54 and
Julian Peebles ‘54

In Memory of Carol Verrone ‘56
By Helen A. Ellington ‘56

In Memory of Jane Woodard ‘56
By Paul R. Woodard, MD ‘67

In Memory of Patricia (Patti) Beryl Ireland ‘58
By Jo Ann Clayton Leist ‘58

In Memory of Phyliss Peacock
By Nan Dupree Miller ‘60

In Memory of Mac Boxley ’60 and
Marsha Mustard Smith ‘61
By Tom ’59 & Sherry Worth ‘61

In Memory of Macon and Erma Rowland
By David Rogers Rowland ‘67

$250 Plus Alumni Contributions
’53   Phillip Larry Yarbrough
’55   Chip Anderson
’56   Jerry W. Ellisberg
’57   Henry V. Barnette
’57   Thomas W. Bradshaw, Jr.
’60   Nan Dupree Miller
’61   Thomas G. Fisher, Jr.
’61   Carolyn Cherry Gauntlett
’61   Chuck Manooch
’62   John Douglas Truslow
’65   Arthur G. & ’67 Kathie F. 
        Raymond

’67   Hurley P. Raynor
’69   Joseph M. Jenrette
’71   Charles D. King
’72   Robin Rhodes Dailey
’72   Bart White
’86   M. Casey Hodgson

The Bell Family Foundation

Mial Williamson Scholarship Fund

 Barbara D. Perkins ‘67
 Robert Ellis Zaytoun ‘67

   

PURPLE LEVEL      
Class of  1958

John W. Boles ‘48
Smedes York ‘59

Carol E. Montague ‘60

David Wayne Green ‘61
David Rogers Rowland ‘67

Buddy Jenrette ‘69
John Milton Draughn ‘75

The Class of  1956 donated $650.00. The Class of  1958 donated $1,205.32.

Class Contributions 
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Scholarship Contribution:
Super Donor Level: 

2019 Broughton Alumni Association Membership Form*

 
Name(s) _______________________________________________________  Class

First	   		  Middle or Maiden 			    Last

Address _______________________________________________________  
City ______________________State_________Zip_____________________ 
Email Address __________________________________________________
Comments _____________________________________________________
                  _____________________________________________________
Newsletter delivery preference:  Email   Paper (mail)  Note: If  no option is checked, it will be mailed. 

MAIL TO: NBHS Alumni Association, PO Box 31464, Raleigh, NC 27622-1464
*You may also pay online at www.broughtonalumni.com. Click on the Donations/Dues button.
The Needham B. Broughton High School Alumni Association is a non-profit corporation which has been detemined to be a tax exempt organization pur-
suant to Section 501 (c) (3) of  the Internal Revenue Code of  1986, as amended. The entire amount of  the contribution may be deducted as a charitable 
contribution under the federal income tax laws, subject to the limitation contained therein. Consult your tax advisor for information as to the application 
of  these laws to your particular situation.

Please be sure to include the above form when sending your dues and donations to the 
BROUGHTON ALUMNI ASSOCIATION.

Don’t forget to note your class on the form!
NBHS Alumni Association Leadership
Officers
Randy Worth ’64		 President
Bill Teague ’48		  President Emeritus 
 			   Vice President/Secretary
 

Executive Director
Kathie F. Raymond ’67

NBHS Alumni Association
PO Box 31464
Raleigh, NC 27622-1464 
919-571-2585

Directors & Committee Chairs
Vicky Martin Langley ’58		 Contributions	

Matt Leary ‘93			   Editor

Tom Hamilton ‘95		  Scholarships 

LaRonya Askew ‘94		  ClassAgents/Decade Captains Liaison 

Vacant				    Distinguished Alumni Awards 

Vacant				    Reunions

Street Jones ’06			   Facebook, Investment Committee

Barbara Dick Perkins ‘67		 Interim Treasurer  

Sally Hayes Stevens ‘58		  Board Member

Maria Childrey			   Faculty Representative

Newsletter Layout
Vanessa Ayarza

	  $100.00	   $50.00 	  $25.00	  Other ________ 	 $______________
Annual Dues ($25.00 Per Alumnus) No. _______ @ $25.00	   $______________
	  I have enclosed my tax deductible check for     		    Total $______________

	  Gold $10,000	  Pay Now	   $2,000/year for 5 years     $______________	
	  Silver $5,000	  Pay Now	   $1,667/year for 3 years	 $______________
	  Purple $1,000	  Pay Now					     $______________

Signature for Super Donor Installment Payment ___________________________________
Other:
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1930-49	 William Teague ’48	 919 787-3111	 wmt1953@aol.com
1950-54	 Patricia Alphin Boyce ’50	 919 787-0634	 pboy3113@bellsouth.net  
1955-59	 Julia Allen ’57	 919 851-8488	 jbxandie@aol.com 
1960-64	 Audrey Wall Black ’63	 919 782-3100	 ablack3309@aol.com
1965-69	 Arthur G. Raymond, Jr. ‘65	 919 880-9270	 araymond@raymondnet.com
1970-74	 Dorothea’73 & Geff  Bitler ’73	 919 621-6841	 bitler82@gmail.com 
1975-79	 DECADE CAPTAIN NEEDED
1980-84	 Britt Asher Thomas  ’83	 919 783-8822	 brittthomas@nc.rr.com
1985-89	 Dana McCall ’87	 919 571-1009	 dana@danamccall.com
1990-94	 Christy Morris Dixon ’90	 919 783-6683	 christydixon@me.com 
1995-99	 Emily Pittman Funderburk ’96	 919 782-4850	 emilyfunderburk@hotmail.com
2000-04	 Edward Jernigan ’03	 919 906-1575	 edwardwj3@gmail.com
2005-09	 William J. Black, III ’08	 919 630-1091	 wmjblackiii@gmail.com 
2010-2014	 Mary Morgan Bitler ’10	 919-781-1711	 mmbitler@gmail.com

Alumni Decade Captains 
Alumni Decade Captains were created to assist the class agents with their reunions. For each five-year period, one captain 
is designated as the liaison between the agents and the Association. Included in their duties are encouraging classes to have 
reunions, submitting scheduling, updates in planning and write-ups (including photos) of  reunions held to the Association 
for inclusion in the semi-annual newsletters.

Below are the decade captains who have graciously volunteered to serve as liaisons to the Reunion Committee. 
Contact your decade captain if  you are unable to contact your class agent.


